
 
City of Midway City Council Regular Meeting 

Monday, February 21, 2022, 5:30 p.m. 
 

 
The regular meeting of the Midway City Council was called to order by Mayor Grayson Vandegrift via 
teleconference, and the following Council Members were present: Kaye Nita Gallagher, Sara Hicks, Logan 
Nance, Mary Raglin, Steve Simoff and Stacy Thurman. Also present were City Attorney Sharon Gold, City Clerk 
Cindy Foster, Versailles Police, Woodford Sun, and guests Cortney Neikirk and Mary Weese.   
 
New Business 
Cortney Neikirk from the Midway Business Association presented an event permit application for a Community 
Block Party on 5/28/2022 from 4:00 – 10:00 pm and a request to block off the north side of Main Street. 
Council Member Simoff made a motion to accept; Council Member Nance seconded the motion; all in favor; 
motion passed 6-0. 
 
Cortney Neikirk from the Midway Business Association presented an event permit application for the Midway 
Fall Festival 9/16/2022 at 7:00 am until 7:00 pm on 9/18/2022 and a request to block off both sides of Main 
Street. Council Member Hicks made a motion to accept; Council Member Thurman seconded the motion; all in 
favor; motion passed 6-0. 
 
Mary Weese from Northside Elementary PTO talked about a 5K fundraising event the PTO is holding on May 
15th to raise funds to purchase shade for the school playground. Council Member Nance made a motion for 
the City to donate $1,000,00 for a “Title” sponsorship; Council Member Gallagher seconded the motion; all in 
favor; motion passed 6-0.  
 
Mayor Vandegrift discussed a new Veteran’s Monument Committee. He appointed Council Member Raglin as 
the Chair and Council Members Nance and Hicks as members. The Committee will vote on names to be added 
to the monument. 
 
Old Business 
 
The Commission discussed the request for a designated parking space by Milam House that was tabled at the 
February 7th meeting. The question died due to lack of a motion. 
 
Council Member Hicks requested to hear Resolution 2022-002, A Resolution to Surplus Fire Department Items. 
Mayor Vandegrift presented the reading. Council Member Raglin made a motion to accept; Council Member 
Thurman seconded the motion; all in favor; motion passed 6-0. 
 
The next meeting scheduled for March 7th will be held live at City Hall, 101 East Main Street. 
 
City of Midway administrative offices officially moved to 426 South Winter Street on February 21, 2022. 
 
Motion by Council Member Gallagher and second by Council Member Simoff to adjourn (5:59 p.m.); all in 
favor; motion passed 6-0. 

 

 
       ________________________________ 
       Grayson Vandegrift, Mayor 
 
ATTEST:  
       
___________________________________ 
Cynthia Foster, City Clerk/Treasurer       


